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We are deeply saddened at the pass-
ing of our dear friend and former 

president of Martin County Right to Life 
who passed away early on the morning of 
December 31, 2018.

Marvin Arvin (right in this picture) 
is shown here with the late Donna Gen-
try (left) at one of the Right to Life Board 

meetings in the fall of 2010 just a few 
months before Donna passed away. 

Marvin served for many years as 
president of Martin County Right to Life 
and worked closely with Daviess County 
Right to Life along with Indiana Right to 
Life and other pro-life groups.

He designed and made the pro-life 
wooden signs that dot the highway land-
scape along Daviess and Martin County 

In Memory of Marvin Arvin, Past President 
of Martin County Right to Life Inc. 
By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.highways. In fact it was in September of 
2018 while putting up one of the signs 
that Marvin thought he was having back 
trouble, but it turned out to be much 
worse. It was late November before he 
was diagnosed with stage four cancer. 

As an individual Marvin worked in 
the election campaigns of numerous pro-

life candidates and was instru-
mental in the election of pro-life 
Congressman John Hostettler 
and many others. He worked 
tirelessly for the unborn in 
whatever way he could. Marvin 
worked for many pro-life candi-
dates over the years, and when 
he was 80 years old he retired 
as president of Martin County 
Right to Life but continued to 
work for the pro-life movement 
in various roles. 

We thank him for his many 
years of service and he will be 
missed. We are thankful for the 
many contributions that Marvin 

made to the Right to Life and for his ded-
ication in saving the lives of the unborn. 
Marvin was 84 years old when he passed 
and would have been 85 in January.  He 
was a fine Christian man that strongly 
believed in the Right to Life for all God’s 
children. He was a veteran and was a pa-
triot for his country. We say “Well done, 
good and faithful servant”. May the an-
gels welcome you into Paradise.

Remembering the 
Life and Memories of 
Marvin Arvin

As we look back on the life of Marvin 
Arvin we remember the compassion 

and the drive he had to get the job done 
and do it right. Marvin was very partic-
ular on doing any job that needed to be 
done.

In 2014 Marvin wrote a several page 
article about his memories of his years as 
president of Martin County and his years 
in the pro-life movement. He wrote about 
his years working paper drives, his trips 
to the March for Life in Washington D.C., 
and his work as an individual in the polit-
ical campaigns of John Hostettler and his 
heroes in the pro-life movement. In that 
article he wrote about the many funny 
and heartwarming stories that took place 
while working in the movement. Marvin 
also talks about the people he worked 
with and admired and his sidekicks Van 
and Alan McAtee. Van is now the presi-
dent of Martin County after Marvin re-
tired and Alan is the Treasurer. You can 
read what Marvin wrote by going to our 
web site at www.daviesscountyrtl.com 
and look under History. We also have a 
tribute to Marvin on the front page of the 
web site.

I worked with Marvin for many years 
and traveled with him to meetings in In-
dianapolis and to various places around 
the state and we got to know each other 
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Are You Interested in Adopting a Child? 
Then Call Bethany Christian Services at 

317-578-5000

Remembering the Life and Memories of Marvin 
Arvin Continued from PAGE 1

very well. He was a true gentleman and a fine Christian man. 
He also was a Christian minister and had ministered to many 
churches in our area. He also served on the board of Daviess 
County Right to Life. 

He was not only a very good carpenter but worked as 
a handy man in whatever problem you may have. I had him 
work on various projects in my home and he always did a very 
good job. Marvin designed and built all of the pro-life signs in 
Daviess and Martin County. Yes, he had help, but he was the 
mastermind to design how each would fit into place and how 
we could swap out the old signs and put in new ones with little 
trouble. I worked with the printer to design the content of the 
signs and would pick them up, but Marvin and Van or Alan 
McAtee would help to get them in the ground. It was a team 
effort, but Marvin was the team leader.

Marvin also drove in many parades for the Right to Life and 
also for the John Hostettler campaign. One thing he mentioned 
was that when John came around he always would call Marvin 
by his first name. Marvin always appreciated that because that 
doesn’t always happen. Marvin drove in several parades and 
more than one a day for the Hostettler campaign.  

As the saying goes, nothing stays the same, and there comes 
a time when we have to say goodbye to our dear friends. It hap-
pened in 2011 when Donna Gentry died suddenly while we 
were honoring her, and it took some time for us to regroup and 
go on. I am sure this will not be easy, but Marvin would want 
us to go on and continue the work that he began years ago. We 
don’t know how many lives have been saved by the work that 
Marvin has done over the years, but as his friend Van McAtee 
told me, he felt a host of little angels were singing and met Mar-
vin as he entered the heavenly kingdom that day. 

We extend our heartfelt sympathies to Marvin’s wife, Vir-
ginia, and Marvin’s family. May God grant Marvin his eternal 
reward! 

Pray For Our President

We truly have a pro-life administration working for us. 
This is why we are asking for all to consider praying 

each day for our president and his administration. The liberal 
media along with Democrats, the Hollywood crowd, and the 
anti-Christian people in America are working daily as a resis-
tance mob to bring down this administration. They will stop at 
nothing to discredit the president in every way they can, includ-
ing fake news. Let us continue with our prayers for President 
Trump.

Planned Parenthood Abortion 
Biz Remains Funded Despite 
Shutdown. Here’s Why.
Steven Ertelt, Washington, DC 

One of the most frequent questions and comments we get at 
LifeNews is a question about why pro-life Republicans nev-

er shut down the government to defund Planned Parenthood. 
As we have explained, shutting down the government doesn’t 
shut down Planned Parenthood funding. And the current gov-
ernment shutdown over the battle related to securing the border 
proves that to be the case. While portions of the government are 
currently “shut down,” the abortion giant continuous receiving 
taxpayer funds. Why?

There are few answers. One is because Planned Parenthood 
taxpayer funding comes in multiple forms. There isn’t just one 
line in some government budget saying that Planned Parent-
hood will receive X number of dollars that can easily be deleted 
and a magic wand waved to defund Planned Parenthood. There 
are multiple funding mechanisms under which Planned Parent-
hood receives tax dollars. Many of those come in the shape of 
federal grants in family planning or sex education programs. 
The federal government funds those programs in general and 
then any eligible medical provider is qualified to apply for fund-
ing, as Planned Parenthood aggressively does.

President Trump is working on rooting out Planned Par-
enthood funding but it is a difficult process because, again, 
there is not just one funding line item that can be taken out of 
a bill to defund Planned Parenthood. Funding rules have to be 
promulgated and enforced that restrict grants to organizations 
that kill babies in abortions or that show preference for absti-
nence education, for example. And in each funding case where 
the Trump admininstration is putting those defunding rules 
in place, Planned Parenthood is taking the Trump administra-
tion to court to claim it is unfairly discriminating against the 
abortion business when it doles out taxpayer funds under those 
programs. And in these cases, these government programs are 
funded for future fiscal years, meaning the funding will contin-
ue until the fiscal year ends, making it so a temporary short-
term government shutdown doesn’t affect the programs. 

IF PLANNED PARENTHOOD
WAS KILLING PUPPIES

INSTEAD OF BABIES, AMERICA
WOULD HAVE SHUT THEM

DOWN BY NOW
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Keep Up with Right to Life News by 
Going to the Following Web Sites:

If you wish to keep up with the Right to Life happenings 
go to our web site at www.daviesscountyrtl.com for all the 

latest information. You can look at past newsletters by clicking 
on News Resources at the top right, and then selecting News-
letter. We have newsletters online all the way back to January 
of 2011. You can get national news by going to www.national-
righttolifenews.org/news/ or www.lifenews.com/ You can also 
access these sites by going to our Daviess Co. RTL web site. So 
keep up on what is going on in the world of pro-life news by 
going to these news sites.

President Trump Has Kept His 
Promise, Nominating Dozens of 
Good Conservative Judges 
Dave Andrusko,  Washington, DC 
LifeNews.com Note: Dave Andrusko is the editor of National 
Right to Life News and an author and editor of several books on 
abortion topics.

WASHINGTON — President Donald Trump has gotten more 
judges confirmed to federal appeals courts in his first two years 
in office than any president in modern history. With 30 new 
circuit judges on the bench, and a dozen nominees pending in 
the Senate, Trump has more than made good on a campaign 
promise to reshape the judiciary.

To give perspective, what President Trump has already ac-
complished in two years with what President Obama succeeded 
in doing during his entire first four years: There are 167 judge-
ships on the regional appeals courts, not counting senior judg-
es who handle a smaller docket and don’t normally participate 
when the full court hears cases. Trump has already gotten 30 
appeals judges confirmed, making up 18% of those seats. 

That’s how many appeals judges were confirmed during 
Obama’s entire first term. A good reminder, yet again, that elec-
tions do have consequences.

Dozens of Catholic Members of 
Congress are Abortion Activists. 
Here’s a List.
Bill Donohue, Washington, DC
Bill Donohue is the president of the Catholic League for Religious 
and Civil Rights

The 163 Catholics in the new Congress are split on abor-
tion: almost all Republicans are pro-life and almost all 

Democrats are abortion-rights advocates. For incumbents, we 
checked their voting record as scored by NARAL and Nation-
al Right to Life. Typically, those who received a 100% NARAL 
score garnered a 0% rating from National Right to Life (which 
would be most Democrats), and vice versa (which would be 
most Republicans). For Freshmen, we checked their stated po-
sitions on abortion, and the endorsements they received from 
pro-life and abortion-rights groups.

There were a few notable exceptions. Among them are Rep. 
Daniel Lipinski, a Democrat from Illinois: he received a 51% 
rating from NARAL and a 75% score from National Right to 
Life. More Republicans than Democrats differed with the ma-
jority in their own party.

For example, Sen. Lisa Murkowski of Alaska agreed with 
NARAL 42% of the time, and with National Right to Life 28% 
of the time. Sen. Susan Collins of Maine received a 45% score 
from NARAL and a 42% score from National Right to Life. Rep. 
Walter B. Jones of North Carolina garnered a score of 51% from 
NARAL and a rating of 85% from National Right to Life. 

It is obvious that religion is not a reliable predictor of the 
way a Catholic member of the Congress will vote on abortion. 
Party matters—not religion.

YOU CAN’T BE CATHOLIC 
& PRO-ABORTION

Supreme Court Could Agree to Hear 
as Early as January 4 a Challenge to 
Indiana Law Banning Abortions of Babies 
Diagnosed with a Disability
By Dave Andrusko

This week the legal publication, The Indiana Lawyer, posted 
a story reminding us that the justices of the Supreme Court 

will meet for their first conference of 2019 on January 4. At that 
time they begin consideration of what cases the High Court will 
hear in 2019, which would include Indiana’s HEA 1337. That 
law, signed by then-Governor Mike Pence, bans abortion for 
the sole reasons of the child’s race, sex, or a potential disability 
such as Down syndrome. HEA 1337 requires that women be 
informed of this prohibition as part of Indiana’s informed con-
sent process. HEA 1337 also requires that abortion clinics bury 
or cremate the remains of aborted babies in a dignified fashion. 
Four of the nine justices must vote to accept a case, according to 
the Supreme Court rules.
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Catholics are urging church leaders to publicly excommuni-
cate New York Governor Andrew Cuomo after he signed 

a radical pro-abortion bill into law this week. The Democrat 
governor claims to be a devout Catholic and even quoted Pope 
Francis to back up his opposition to the death penalty. But he 
also is a radical abortion activist who threatened to hold up the 
state budget until the legislature passed a law legalizing abortion 
for basically any reason up to birth.

On Tuesday Jan. 22, state lawmakers did, and Cuomo cele-
brated. To mark the expanded killing of the unborn, he ordered 
that the One World Trade Center and other state landmarks 
be lit in pink “to celebrate this achievement and shine a bright 
light forward for the rest of the nation to follow.” The so-called 
Reproductive Health Act goes beyond Roe v. Wade, allowing 
unborn babies to be aborted even when the U.S. Supreme Court 
has said states may restrict abortions. The law’s broad language 
will allow late-term abortions on viable, healthy unborn babies 
for basically any reason up to birth in New York.

Now, Catholics are demanding that Cuomo be excommu-
nicated for supporting the slaughter of babies in the womb. 

Catholics Want Andrew Cuomo Excommunicated for Signing Law 
Legalizing Abortions up to Birth  By Micaiah Bilger, Washington, DC

“It’s time to end the charade, even the lie, that Andrew Cuo-
mo and others like him are Catholics in good standing,” Mon-
signor Charles Pope wrote at the National Catholic Register 
this week. He said New York bishops have not done enough to 
condemn the heinous actions of so-called Catholic politicians 
like Cuomo.

Editor’s Note: It is time for our Catholic Bishops to show their 
members in the church pews they will not allow Catholics 
who hold public positions in the community to create scan-
dalous activity by promoting the killing of the unborn. It is 
time for action that has been long overdue. Elected officials 
like Governor Cuomo have given the impression that it is OK 
to support the killing of the unborn when in fact the church 
is very much opposed to abortion. If Andrew Cuomo can 
push abortion without any consequences, what message does 
that send to other Catholics in the church? It is time for the 
Catholic Bishops to take action and action that is long over-
due. If you say you are a Catholic, you need to abide by the 
principles of the Catholic Church! As the saying goes, “You 
cannot be Catholic and support abortion!

Every Senate Democrat Except 
Two Just Voted for Taxpayer 
Funded Abortions
By Micaiah Bilger 

Pro-abortion Democrats in the U.S. Senate blocked a bill 
Thursday that would have permanently ended taxpay-

er-funded abortions. The vote was another indication that 
Democrats are beholden to abortion, despite polls show-
ing that even a sizable percentage of Democrats oppose 
abortion. The vote was 47-46 in favor of the “No Taxpayer 
Funding for Abortion and Abortion Insurance Full Disclo-
sure Act of 2019,” but it needed 60 votes to end debate and 
move forward.

Senate Bill 109 would have established a permanent, 
government-wide prohibition of taxpayer funding for 
abortions. Similar policies, such as the Hyde Amend-
ment, currently require annual passage and do not apply 
to Obamacare. Despite strong public support for such leg-
islation, just two Democrats voted in favor of the bill: U.S. 
Sens. Joe Manchin, of West Virginia, and Bob Casey Jr. of 
Pennsylvania. Both have mixed pro-life voting records. 
All other Democrats voted no. The bill needed 60 votes 
to invoke cloture (end a debate or filibuster), and proceed 
forward in the U.S. Senate. Most Democrats vote with the 
wealthy abortion industry rather than for their constitu-
ents’ interests when it comes to the abortion issue.

San Antonio, Texas Abortion 
Clinic Will Close Down Next 
Week, Saving Babies’ Lives
Micaiah Bilger, San Antonio, Texas 

An abortion facility in San Antonio, Texas appears to 
be closing this December after dedicated pro-lifers 

worked for years to save babies from abortion there. Several 
pro-life groups that do sidewalk counseling outside Whole 
Woman’s Health on East Southcross Boulevard in San An-
tonio confirmed this week that the abortion facility plans 
to close.

“We have confirmation from a woman that called to 
schedule an abortion and they told her today that they 
will be closing by the end of the year but referred her to 
Planned Parenthood or to Alamo Reproductive Services,” 
Texas Family Action wrote Thursday on Twitter. The pro-
life group said it does not know why the abortion facility is 
closing. Tigers for Life, the student pro-life group at Trin-
ity University, and Life Chain San Antonio also shared the 
news online. The students gave credit to A Woman’s Haven, 
a pro-life pregnancy center, and its mobile ultrasound van 
that provides women with free information and support 
outside the abortion facility.

“WITHOUT A GUARANTEED RIGHT TO LIFE, ALL 
OTHER RIGHTS ARE LEGAL FICTIONS”
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The number of abortion clinics in America continued to de-
cline in 2018, following a trend that has seen an overall de-

crease of 159 abortion facilities since 2012.
Overall, in 2018, 40 abortion facilities closed or no lon-

ger qualify as abortion clinics. Today, there are a total of 697 
abortion centers left in America – seven fewer than there were 
at the end of 2017.

Operation Rescue defines “abortion clinics” as 
those businesses that conduct abortions outside a 
hospital setting. There are two categories of abortion 
clinics:
•	 Surgical Abortion Clinics: These offices con-

duct surgical abortions. Almost always, surgi-
cal facilities also distribute abortion-inducing 
drugs.

•	 Medical Abortion Clinics: These offices supply 
abortions through the administration of drugs 
(pills) or other chemical means. They do not 
conduct surgical abortions.

In 2018, eight medical abortion facilities 
closed permanently. Although the number of med-
ical abortion facilities has increased, they merely 
occupy a larger piece of an ever-shrinking pie. Un-
able or unwilling to meet new surgical facility safety 
regulations, some have resorted to dropping surgi-
cal abortions as perhaps their only means of staying 
open – especially in states that do not regulate med-
ical abortion clinics or that allow non-physicians to dispense 
the drugs. But that does not mean that Planned Parenthood is 

40 Abortion Clinics Closed in 2018, 79% of All Abortion Clinics 
Open in 1991 Have Shut Down  Cheryl Sullenger, Washington, DC

doing more abortions than the 49 percent of clinics that are not 
affiliated with them. On the contrary, a report released in No-
vember 2018 by the Abortion Care Network claims that inde-
pendent abortion facilities conduct 60 percent of all abortions 
in the U.S., while Planned Parenthood facilities account for only 
35 percent. “We cannot afford to forget about the non-Planned 
Parenthood abortion facilities because they do the vast major-

ity of abortions,” said Newman. “Independent clinics generally 
tend to be for-profit businesses, and that motivates them to con-
duct as many abortions as possible.”

Nick Sandmann’s Family Hires Lawyer to Go After Liberal Media 
with Libel Lawsuits  Steven Ertelt,  Washington, DC

The liberal media outlets that 
went after Nick Sandmann 

may soon be paying the price. 
His family has hired a lawyer 
who specializes in libel lawsuits 
to go after the liberal media out-
lets that viciously attacked him 
and other pro-life teenagers. 
Sandmann is one of a group of 
pro-life teens from Covington 
Catholic High School that were 
subjected to hatred, harassment 
and intimidation from liberal 
activists and the liberal media. 
They were falsely accused of harassing a Native American man 
hours after the March for Life ended.

Liberal media outlets went as far as comparing Sandman 
and his pro-life friends to the KKK for wearing hats supporting 
president Trump. But according to news reports, Sandmann’s 

family are not taking the attacks ly-
ing down: The family made the an-
nouncement in a statement released 
by the Hemmer DeFrank Wessels law 
firm, The Enquirer reported. “Todd 
McMurtry, the family’s legal coun-
sel, conducted an extensive search to 
find a nationally-recognized attorney 
skilled in the fields of libel, defama-
tion, and the First Amendment,” the 
release said. “Mr. Wood brings an 
unrivaled record of success in the 
courtroom, having represented such 
clients as the family of JonBenet 

Ramsey, former Rep. Gary Condit and Richard Jewell in lawsuits 
against the media,” McMurtry wrote. “Mr. Wood visited with the 
family today in northern Kentucky. He is committed to bringing 
justice to 16-year-old Nick Sandmann and his family. Further 
announcements should be expected in the next few days.”
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ABC, NBC and CBS’s morning news shows all ignored the 
46th annual March for Life happening today in Washing-

ton D.C., the largest pro-life gathering in the nation, where an 
estimated hundreds of thousands of people are expected to 
show up to protest the legalization of abortion. Even as Presi-
dent Trump is expected to address the crowd via video for the 
second year in a row, the liberal networks still couldn’t find time 
to report on the march. Still it seems an anti-Trump march hap-
pening tomorrow is more interesting to the networks. CBS gave 
a whole segment to the feminist, anti-Semitic “Women’s March” 
scheduled for Saturday but didn’t even give a passing mention 
to the March for Life.

ABC and NBC had plenty of time to give to fluff stories Fri-
day morning, from Meghan Markle’s fashion, to “nomophobia” 

Liberal Media Ignore Pro-Life March for Life, Promote Pro-Abortion 
Women’s March  By Kristine Marsh

which is an addiction to one’s phone. Yet the networks shunning 
the pro-life movement is nothing new. Even President Trump 
called out ABC in 2017 for habitually ignoring the annual pro-
test, leaving reporter David Muir speechless. In 2018, MRC 
Culture did a five year study showing just how little time the 
networks had given to the march, giving three times more cov-
erage in just one year to the Women’s March. 

They gave a whopping 13x more coverage to Parkland’s 
“March for our Lives” which was backed by several radical gun 
control groups, even as the two marches both claimed to seek 
the same goal, saving lives.

Even when the media covers the pro-life march, it’s only to 
smear it, such as The Washington Post sneering pro-lifers were 
“anti-science.”

A Tale of Two Marches: The Two Sides of the Abortion Debate
By John Stonestreet & G. Shane MorrisToday, tens of thousands are descending on Washington, 

D.C., for the forty-fifth year in a row to demand an end to 
legal abortion. Every year since Roe v. Wade, the March for Life 
has served as a public witness to the whole nation of the mil-
lions killed in the womb in the name of sexual freedom.

But this year, the March for Life will be immediately fol-
lowed by another and very different demonstration. Tomorrow 
the Women’s March—which gained notoriety in 2017—will take 
to the National Mall in support of causes that have expanded far 
beyond just women—and they’re all progressive causes. But the 
central cause of the Women’s March is unquestionably abortion.

The Women’s March started as a protest against President 
Trump and his checkered history with women. But since then, it 
has morphed into an openly pro-abortion demonstration. There 
is no room at the event for any other view, as Kristen Day found 
out last year when she was chased off for holding a pro-life sign.

Devotion to abortion has hijacked not only this women’s 
movement, but an entire political party. Democratic delegates 
cheer Roe v. Wade at their national conventions and have offi-
cially adopted abortion at any time for any reason into the DNC 
platform. Funding international abortions was among the first 
priorities of the new majority in the U.S. House this year, and 
supporters of the so-called “right to choose” have gone from 
defending abortion as a tragic necessity to openly celebrating 
and even joking about it.

Shout Your Abortion is an organization that produces vid-
eos and testimonies from women in an effort to remove the 
“stigma” of abortion. In a recent sickening video, the founder of 
Shout Your Abortion sat down with middle school children and 
explained to them why killing an unborn baby is just like having 
a bad “dentist appointment.”

She described to two young girls how an abortionist 
“suck[ed] the pregnancy out” of her womb, and shot down an-
other student’s suggestion that adoption might have been a bet-
ter option. If you’re not already queasy, the founder of Shout 

Your Abortion plans to keep on shouting in a soon-to-be-pub-
lished children’s story book.

Even Planned Parenthood has gotten bolder about what 
they do. They’ve now dropped their long-used strategy of insist-
ing that dismembering babies is just “3 percent” of their busi-
ness. But it wasn’t because they were repeatedly called out for 
their dishonesty (even the Washington Post, by the way, gave 
them three Pinocchios for that claim).

No, earlier this month, Planned Parenthood’s new presi-
dent, Leanna Wen, announced that providing and expanding 
abortion is her organization’s “core mission.”

The pro-choice movement is now officially and unasham-
edly the pro-abortion movement, and they will not tolerate any-
one unwilling to join their celebration of death. Pro-life activist 
Lila Rose thinks this has a lot to do with how hard our move-
ment has pushed their movement. She told me this week on the 
BreakPoint Podcast that abortion proponents are on the defen-
sive right now. With two new justices on the Supreme Court 
and another looking increasingly likely, it’s no wonder.

But something deeper is fueling the anger on display at the 
Women’s March and by abortion defenders. On Tuesday, Lila 
and several other leaders at a panel discussion in Washington, 
D.C., suggested that 45 years and sixty million abortions have 
left behind a wake of wounded souls. In other words, all this 
shouting about abortions is only an attempt to drown out the 
voice of conscience welling up inside millions of men and wom-
en who have made a terrible choice.

And if that’s true, neither the pro-choice demonstrators at 
the Women’s March nor the execs at Planned Parenthood are 
really our enemies. No, they’re broken people in need of repen-
tance and forgiveness. So as we march for life in Washington for 
the 45th time, let’s pray that God uses our efforts to break the 
hold of death on our culture and our laws, but also to usher the 
many victims of abortion into eternal life.
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Daviess County Right To Life Monthly Meeting is 
held the last week of each month at the Right To Life Of-
fice at 705 Troy Road. (Grace Baptist Church, Lower Level) 
Phone: 812-486-3658

Daviess County Right To Life Paper Drive is the first 
Saturday of February, April, June, August, October, De-
cember from 9 AM till 2 PM at the Tractor Supply park-
ing lot (old K-Mart lot). Other pick up points around the 
county are from 9-12 noon. If you can help, call Louis 
Kavanaugh at 486-3658. It would be greatly appreciated.

To Contact Congressman Larry Bucshon:
1005 Longworth House Office Building,
District of Columbia 20515-1408 
Phone: (202) 225-4636 Fax: (202) 225-3284 Web Site: 
www.bucshon.house.gov

Billboard Sites needed in the City of Washington
Contact Louie at 486-3658

Vice President Pence & Karen Make 
Live Appearance, President Donald 
Trump Addresses March for Life with 
Recorded Message 

Vice President Mike Pence made a surprise visit to the 
March for Life on Friday, giving pro-life advocates hope 

that one day “we will abolish abortion.” Joined by his wife, Kar-
en, on stage, the pro-life vice president introduced them, saying, 
“We’re the Pences, and we’re pro-life.” “We’ve got a record of 
extraordinary progress on the right to life,” Pence said, referring 
to various pro-life actions by the Trump administration. “This 
will be the generation that restores the right to life in America.” 
Pence praised pro-lifers for being a movement “defined by com-
passion and love.” He thanked pregnancy center volunteers who 
help mothers and babies, families who have adopted children in 
need, and pro-life politicians who are fighting for the rights of 
the unborn. After addressing the large gathering, Vice President 
Pence introduced the president, who addressed the group with 
a recorded message. The president pledged to the marchers he 
would veto any bill promoting abortion. This president has fol-
lowed through on his commitment to the pro-life movement.

Several from Area Attend the 
March for Life

We want to commend the members of our local community 
for attending the March for Life. Several from our local 

area attended the March for Life in Washington as members from 
the local PCC, Right to Life, and local schools all attended the 
March. Yolonda Taylor, the Executive Director of the PCC, along 
with Denny Smith and Susan Spaulding from the PCC, also made 
the journey. Students from Washington Catholic High School, 
Washington High School and Barr-Reeve High School also made 
the trip as several buses from Evansville Diocese made the trip. 
We thank them for their efforts to stand up and be counted. 

Pro-Abortion Justice Ruth Bader 
Ginsburg Will Miss Supreme 
Court Arguments for First Time
By Steven Ertelt  

The Supreme Court says Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg is miss-
ing arguments for the first time in more than 25 years as 

she recuperates from cancer surgery last month. Court spokes-
woman Kathy Arberg said Monday the 85-year-old Ginsburg 
is continuing to recuperate and work from home after doctors 
removed two cancerous growths from her left lung on Dec. 21.

The elderly pro-abortion Supreme Court Justice instantly 
becomes a trending topic on social media anytime her health 
is in the news. Political observers on both sides are carefully 
watching her health to determine if she is able to continue as 
a Supreme Court Justice or if President Donald Trump will get 
yet another nomination to the nation’s highest court.

After the confirmations of Justices Neil Gorsuch and Brett 
Kavanaugh, pro-life advocates are hopeful that the Supreme 
Court is closer to overturning Roe v Wade and once again al-
lowing states to legally protect unborn babies from abortion. 
Should Ginsburg pass away or no longer be able to serve on the 
Supreme Court due to health concerns, a replacement justice 
would almost definitely shift the court in the pro-life direction.

Over the summer, Ginsburg said she has no plans to retire 
any time soon.

A reliable supporter of abortion on demand, Ginsburg is 
85 years old. But during a public appearance, she told CNN she 
plans to stay on the court until she is 90. “I’m now 85,” Gins-
burg said. “My senior colleague, Justice John Paul Stevens, he 
stepped down when he was 90, so think I have about at least five 
more years.” Ginsburg is beloved by abortion activists because 
of her decisions on the high court since the 1990s. A new film, 
scheduled for release on Christmas, will glorify her liberal ac-
tivism.“A woman’s control of her own body, her choice wheth-
er and when to reproduce, it’s essential to women and it’s most 
basic for women’s health,” she once said. In 2016, she was one 
of the five justices who sided with abortion activists in Whole 
Woman’s Health v. Hellerstedt, which struck down Texas abor-
tion clinic regulations.

In a rare interview with the New York Times in 2016, Gins-
burg said laws should not deny a woman “her right to choose” 
to abort her unborn baby. She and four other justices ruled that 
these safety regulations were an “undue burden” on women’s 
access to abortion. There has been speculation that Ginsburg 
might retire while President Donald Trump is in office, and 
open up the opportunity for Trump to appoint three conserva-
tive justices to the high court. However, Ginsburg has repeat-
edly stated that she will not retire while she still is able to serve.



Are You Upset Over What Planned Parenthood is Doing?
Then support the local Right to Life with your contribution

to help in the fight to defund Planned Parenthood. 
If you have not renewed your membership, now is the time!

Use this coupon to mail in your contribution. Mail to:

Daviess County Right To Life
P. O. Box 41

Washington, Indiana 47501

Phone 812-486-3658

Our office location is: 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

 Please accept my donation.

 Please accept my membership/renewal for year ($20 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting).
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